EESCC Meeting Minutes

May 1st, 2024
Sizzler

Attendees: 18 — Bonnie and Jim Mueller, Lorin and Bren Wamsley, Tim and Peggy Steck, Jerry and Licia Shultz,
Mike and Nadine Camicia, Paula Loftin, Mike McClellan, Mike and Gail Glass, Mary Richardson, Keith Olson,
Scott Minder, and John Schmidt.

President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm.

Meeting Minutes —Secretary Peggy Steck read the April 3, 2024 meeting minutes. They were approved as
read.
Treasurers Report — Bonnie Mueller read the treasurer’s report and it was approved as read.

Old Business

501(c)(3) Update — Licia — Having the meeting here at Sizzler right after the club meeting is working well.
Thank you for moving the EESCC meeting time up a half hour. The Garage sale went really well.

We will do the Raffle of 8 events and a membership at Event 1 & 2 this weekend and there will be an
additional raffle of a torque wrench donated by Dawayne Kerbs (?).

Evo School — Paula — not yet full, Paula is shocked and kind of disappointed. Many of the people who said they
were interested in attending the school when the survey was sent out, then did not sign up. There are 20
people signed up for day 1 and 18 for day 2. Everything else is ready to go.

Event 1 & 2 planning — Bert brought the course maps. They look great, if a bit short. We’ll see what we can do
to lengthen the course at Setup. Setup is at 5pm Friday. Bert will bring Reg trailer and Lorin W will pull the
timing trailer. Bert will verify the potties.

Blind Autocross Recap— It was fun, we had 18 drivers and made $680. Bonnie accepted donations and we did
some fun runs without hoods for S5 each run. Ashley Boedigheimer was the fastest driver with a time of
49.878, which included 4 cones.

Larison Hillclimb - Mike- NHA is still working on the insurance and it will not be K & K. Bonnie commented that
there will not be road cleaning until insurance is verified. It does not make sense to clean the road and then
find out the Hillclimb will not happen. Mary Hill was canceled because of no insurance.

Garage Sale — Bonnie — It was at Jamie’s house last Saturday, 4/27. $1231 was made for EEMSP. Mueller’s and
Shutlz’s set it up and cleaned up Sunday, and the Comicias helped on Saturday. Some of the left-over items

will be put up for sale online.

Additional Agenda Items:



Lorin W — Bruce said he went to Philomath and checked out both sites. He found the general managers name
and Lorin got ahold of him. He was able to contact the mill owners of the empty mill lots in Philomath and
they are not interested in us. Lorin asked if we could look at the lots and he said no, both mill sites are for sale.

Licia — She asked if we could create a magnetic symbol for novices to put on their cars so we can keep an eye
out for them and offer assistance if needed.

Bert — He will fill all the gas cans up with clear gas.

Home Page articles

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no later than the
first Friday following the monthly meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.



